## **Our School Day**

I am delighted to say that following the Easter break both schools will return to their normal school day, with no staggered starts and finishes for our learners. I am sure our families will be just as delighted with this as we are!

A reminder of our normal school times are given below as it has been such a long time, and some of our learners have never experienced this!

### **Mayfield Primary School**

Monday to Thursday

Start 8.50am Finish 3.20pm

Friday

Start 8.50am Finish 12.05pm

### St Luke's RC Primary School

Monday to Thursday

Start 8.50am Finish 3.20pm

Friday

Start 8.50am Finish 12.30pm

# **School Lunch Hall**

I am hopeful that all of our learners in both schools will be able to return to the dinner hall fully from the 25th April.

At present, our schools may have to still have lunches separately in the dinner hall so there may be changes to the school lunch times for both settings.

As soon as I have final information linked to this I will share this with families.

Please note that both schools close for our Easter break on Friday 8th April and all learners will return on Monday 25th April at our normal school times, listed above.

We Believe! We Achieve!



Tel:0131 663 3857 stlukes ps@midlothian.gov.uk

Stone Avenue Mayfield Dalkeith Midlothian EH22 5PB

Tel: (0131) 663 0546 mayfield.mgfl.net

mayfield\_ps@midlothian.gov.uk

Be the best we can be!



Tel: 0131 663 0546 mayfield ps@midlothian.gov.uk



# Our Campus Newsletter April 2022

Welcome to our first Mayfield Campus Newsletter.

There have been lots of changes on our campus in recent weeks and we would like to share updates to all of our families in both settings in the same way. Of course, school and class communications will continue with information specific to both schools.

As we start our first few weeks as a shared campus staff, I would like our families to know that we are working hard together to support both school settings. It is also important to remember that while working together is vital at present, the identities of our settings remain.

This newsletter will hopefully provide an overview of our supports in place at present, and how our staff team are already working to ensure our pupils in both settings will continue to have supports in place.

I am delighted to be supporting both schools in my role at present, and am getting to know some familiar and new faces in St Luke's.

L Walker

# **Our Senior Leadership Structure**

At present our Senior Leadership Team are supporting learners across both schools and will after Easter be supporting our nursery on campus too.

With this, there may be some new faces or people to chat to in supporting our learners.

At present our Senior Leadership Team is as follows:

Mrs L Walker Head Teacher Mayfield and Acting Head

Teacher St Luke's Primary Schools

Mr C Wilson Depute Head Teacher
Mrs A Dingwall Depute Head Teacher
Miss K MacPhie Depute Head Teacher
Mr K McKenzie Depute Head Teacher

Miss B Stamp Principal Teacher, Mayfield PS

Mrs R Dryden Principal Teacher, SLC Provision and Hive

Enhanced Class, Mayfield PS

Mr P Smith Acting Principal Teacher, St Luke's RC PS

Our Depute Head Teachers will work across the campus in various roles from now and will become familiar faces to our pupils.

Mrs Dingwall will be based in the Nursery from Easter to June 2022, while the Nursery Consultation Process is in place. Mrs Dingwall will also be in both schools across the week.

Mr Wilson is a familiar face to our Mayfield families, but will also support in St Luke's with a specific focus linked to Wellbeing for our learners.

Miss MacPhie and Mr McKenzie are new members of our senior leadership team and will support learners in both settings.

Miss MacPhie has started with us this week and is settling into life on the campus, having already met all of our learners in both schools.

Mr McKenzie will be starting with us on Monday 25th April and is eager to be on the campus.

# **Staffing Updates**

The post of Head Teacher for St Luke's Primary has been advertised and has now closed. I will update families as soon as I have any information related to this.

Mr Naismith, Teacher at St Luke's Primary School will leave his post at our Easter break. I would like to thank Mr Naismith for his hard work and commitment to the learners at St Luke's and wish him every success for his future.

Ms Bland, Home School Practitioner at Mayfield PS has secured a permanent post in the school. Ms Bland will now be our permanent Home School Practitioner moving forward, a post we are delighted to have secured for the school!